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St Michael’s Catholic Parish Nelson Bay 
Parish Priest: Fr. Kevin Corrigan     

Parish Office: 12 Sproule Street (PO Box 7) Nelson Bay   Phone: 4981 1069   Fax: 4984 9612  
After Hours Phone: 0487 370 995 

Parish Office Hours:  Please refer to back of bulletin for times 
Parish Email: stmichaelsnb@mn.catholic.org.au  www.nelsonbaycatholicchurch.com 

St Michael’s Primary School Principal: Ms Helen Bourne Phone:  4981 1111 

7th Sunday in Ordinary time - Year C 

 
 
 
Monday            9.30am Mass at Harbourside    
Tuesday: 8.00am Mass  
Wednesday:  No Mass 
  6.30-8.30pm First Holy Communion Parent Night 
Thursday: 9.15am Mass 
Friday:  9.15am Mass  
Saturday: 9.15am Mass 
  5.00pm Reconciliation 
  6.00pm Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 8.30am Mass 

Please remember in your prayers:    
 Recently Deceased: Beryl Bartram  
Anniversaries: Mollie Carter, Arinka Gauta,  
Vinolina Pasnin, Jose Gacutan, Loy Carroll,  
Lolita Quniajon & Andres Quinajon. 

Unless otherwise stated, the advertisements placed in St Michael’s Parish weekly bulletin are placed by independent third parties who have no legal          
relationship with the Diocese.  The activities or services of the advertisers are not supervised or controlled in any way by the Diocese.  The Diocese is not in a 
position to endorse the activities or the services provided and makes no representation about those matters.  Accordingly, the Diocese cannot accept any 
responsibility for the advertisers or the activities or services that are the subject to these advertisements.   

Catechists 2019 
This week our Parish Catechists who visit some of the local 
government primary schools will commence their weekly 
(30minute) lessons with the children. Our Catechists       
officially called SRE - Special Religious Education Teachers  
Convey to the children awareness that they are part of St 
Michael’s Catholic parish. The catechists provide a regular 
opportunity for the children to pray, and to listen to the Word 
of God, the teaching of Our Saviour. Thank you catechists 
for this exceptional way of sharing our Faith in Christ.  
Yes, we welcome more help! For example, to assist our 
catechists in the classroom 
with the Early stages (e.g. 
kinder, year 1 & 2) . If this is  
something you may be   
interested in, would like to 
know more about or is 
something you can assist 
with please contact the  
Parish office or Fr Kevin. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
   
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Love your enemies and do good to them.’ 

óI have never yet met an enemy whom I did not try to turn 
into a friendô  (Nelson Mandela).                                
This mentality transforms our world. We choose not to 
participate in the demonising of others. We decide to 
welcome strangers as possible friends. We grow in a 
certain other-centeredness that gives oneself to          
anotherôs benefit.               
We possess a love of neighbour which extends beyond 
love of kin and love of those who love us.           
Our love extends to love of the poor and outcast, the          
dispossessed and forsaken.                  

Evening Prayer: prayer of the 
Church will be held on Wednesday 

27 February at 5.30pm in the  
parish meeting room.  

All are Welcome.  

 
Holy Water Bottles and Old Palms are now being 
collected. Please leave them in the tub in the 
Church foyer. Thank you. 



This weekôs church roster reminders:  
Readers:  23rd S Hickey & K Locke 24th P Pidcock & K Schiemer   
Ministers of Communion: 23rd A Ciba, C Crowe, K Davis, P Dobson,       
M & P Douglas, S Faragher, A Fox, S Hickey, T Howe & J Howell            
24th  S Hughes, C Klum, G Mann, H Noble, B Redmond, A Ryan, D Ryan, P 
Sayer, H Sertori, S Timbs & M Went  
Monthly Roster Changeovers: Church Cleaning for Mar:  Team 3  
Altar Society for March:  C Crowe & P Douglas   

NEXT WEEKôS READINGS:    

8th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
First Reading: Sirach 27:4-7 

Second Reading: 1 Cor 15:54-58 

Gospel: Lk 6:39-45  

Next weekôs readers:  
Sat:  D Maricic & B Myors 

Sun: E Robertson & P Rose 

Office hours this week are Thursday & Friday 8.30 - 3.00pm   

Secretarial and other parish positions: The positions of 
Parish Secretary & Liturgy/Sacramental Coordinator are now 
being advertised on our website. If yourself of anyone that you 
may know would be interested you can find all the details under 
the Latest News tab at www.nelsonbaycatholicchurch.com 

World Day Of Prayer 2019 - SLOVENIA  
ñCome - Everything Is Readyò  
This year the World day of prayer will be held 
at All Saints, Anglican Church on    
Friday 1st March at 10.30am.  
All are welcome to attend and are  
encouraged to stay and enjoy lunch following 
the prayer service.  

National Day of Prayer & Fasting  
Saturday 2 March at Salt Ash Church of Christ. 2645 Nelson 
Bay Rd Salt Ash  
10.00am - 4.00pm (any time within these hours) You’re invited 
to attend to join the churches of all  denominations from our  
region to pray and celebrate the National day of prayer and  
fasting. Further information is available in the flyers that are now 
on the back table. 
Lenten Groups - This year we will be holding a number of 
Lenten Groups, both here in the church and at Birubi Sands 
Anna Bay, there is also an opportunity for others to host a group 
in their own home if you are interested in doing this please see 
Fr Kevin or contact the  office. The program this year is called 
TRUST and is from the Diocese of Wollongong The books are 
$8 each and will be available soon. Sign up sheets are now on 
the middle table at the back of the church. There is also a    
sample there for you to have a look through.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Committee organised 
Outing On Tuesday the 12 March 

the social committee has organised a coach trip to  
‘Sacred Spaces’ in Singleton. The cost is $45 this includes 
the cost of the coach, morning tea, convent tour and a light 
lunch. The bus will   depart Port Stephens Coaches at 
8.00am. On the way home the coach will stop at          
Gartlemanns vineyard where you can enjoy some wine   
tasting or afternoon tea in the café.  (any costs here are at 
your own expense.) This trip must be pre-paid for before the 
10 March. You will find more information on the poster on the 
boards at the back of the church. If you would like to  register 
for this there will be a folder on the card table at the back of 
the church.  

Youôre Welcome to take  
At the back of the church you will see that we have kindly 
been sent a number of 2019 diaries from Legal Aid NSW.  
They are a well set out diary with lots of great legal topics 
and advice throughout. 
Zara’s House  your invited to attend the opening of Zara’s 
house Refugee Women & Children’s Centre on  
Tuesday 14 March at 4.00pm - 1 Hill St Jesmond.  
Lent - A time to deepen your faith & commitment 
Monday nights in Lent commencing 11 March at 7.00pm in 
the meeting room. Archbishop Colderidges’ ‘Understanding 
Luke’s Gospel’ videos followed by discussion.  


